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	Present

	Sharon O’Reilly 
	A (Ambassador)

	Savana Guy 
	Katy Heard

	Loren Snow 
	Trish Darke

	Sue Taniguchi
	Nici Stanners

	Cllr Hayley Tranter
	Abi Gascoyne

	L (Ambassador)
	Ali Kingdon

	Z (Ambassador)
	Helen Dunlop

	S (Ambassador)
	Miranda Galvin

	H (Ambassador)
	E (Ambassador)

	R (Ambassador)
	



Apologies:
Jo Williams, Cathy Williams, Adam Russell, Katrina Hill, Jonathan Martin, Rachel Webb, Rachel Gaywood, Dawn Cox, Kate Marks 

1. Previous Minutes and Actions 
The previous minutes were agreed as accurate. The following actions were discussed:
1. Adam Russell to investigate the scope, funding and process for hiring sensory OT’s 
Action: Savana to chase up a written report for the next meeting 
2. Kate Marks to attend the next DFA and Carers meetings and develop a communication strategy for information on exploitation and grooming. This will then be shared with the group. Savana gave feedback from Kate Marks. Kate has offered to deliver a presentation on ‘hidden crime’ at either a future Board meeting, or to attend a DFA/Carers meeting. The Ambassadors and Carer reps welcomed this opportunity and agreed that Kate attending their standalone meetings would be the best forum for this. Savana will feed back to Kate.
3. Invitation to attend Becoming an Adult to be sent to Trish Darke
Trish and Nigel Williams will catch up re Becoming an Adult and the employment forum. The Board discussed whether it would be beneficial to include 16-18 year olds in the upcoming ambassador employment event. Trish confirmed that she would be happy to do this – Sharon advised that she can link Trish in with local organisations that may be interested in the event.

2. Autism Central 
Loren from Autism Central attended the Board to discuss the Autism Central Offer in the south west. Autism Central provide 1-1 online and in person support to families and Carers of Autistic people (no diagnosis required). This is a national funded programme, funded by the NHS and hosted by the National Autistic Society. Trish advised that she currently runs a similar support service, but has not seen the Autism Central service advertised anywhere, it was agreed for Trish, Loren and Katy to meet to discuss how they could work together and any potential opportunities. 
Action: Loren, Katy and Trish to meet to discuss potential opportunities for working together to provide support to families and carers.
E raised whether Loren was aware of any support for schools. Loren advised that every school has been provided with funding to provide neurodiversity training. 
L advised that she recently made contract with Autism Central to enquire about training and support, however she was only offered £15 for 3 hours every term and would require her to register as self-employed, which didn’t seem worthwhile. Loren encouraged L to enquire about this further, as there shouldn’t be a restriction on hours provided.
If anybody would like to contact Loren to discuss further, Loren’s email address is: loren@bristolautismsupport.org 

3. [bookmark: _Hlk145934669]Ambassadors Update
Ambassador Event
The Ambassadors have been busy preparing for the upcoming event taking place at the Redcliffe Hotel, Friday 27th September, 10:00 – 16:00. The event will focus on Autistic education and employment, with presentations from the Ambassadors, local employer and educator stalls and a Q&A session with the Ambassadors. Please help spread the poster far and wide! 
Action: Savana to circulate poster to the Board and beyond and arrange for the comms team to advertise.
Action: Sharon to send poster to Trust Comms team. 

Autism Strategy 
Savana and Helen joined a DFA meeting to start initial discussions on the Torbay Autism Strategy. This will be discussed in further detail later in the meeting. 
A.I.M.S
Trish advised that A.I.M.S has now been set up by Robyn Ferns, who has attended this meeting in the past. A.I.M.S provides post-diagnostic support and guidance. The flyer for A.I.M.S is attached with the minutes. 
Autistic After Hours 
L advised that she and some other members of the Autistic After Hours group recently undertook a sponsored coastal walk, raising funds for the group. They raised £1,500 and were stopped by lots people wanting to chat along the way – well done guys! 

4. Carers Update 
Carers Rights Day is on Thursday 21st November 2024. Paignton Library will be holding their Christmas fair on Saturday 24th and Carers Services will be having a stand there. 
The Carers Group continues to run at Paignton Library each month. Bookable 1-1 and drop in sessions are available, as well as online and telephone support.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk124751627]Autism Strategy
Helen and Savana met with the Ambassadors to discuss ideas for the main priorities of the Autism Strategy. It was agreed that the Torbay Strategy will stick with the same priorities as the National Strategy. The headings are: 
· Improving understanding and acceptance of autism within society
· Improving autistic children and young people’s access to education, and supporting positive transitions into adulthood
· Supporting more autistic people into employment
· Tacking health and care inequalities for autistic people
· Building the right support in the community and supporting people in inpatient care
· Improving support within the criminal and youth justice systems
Helen and Savana are now developing some questions on these priorities to consult with the wider community. This questionnaire will be shared with the Board once finalised – please share far and wide so we can gather as many voices as possible!  
6. AOB
· Trish raised that during the last meeting, a governance structure was showed during the suicide prevention presentation. Trish requested clarity on this structure. 
Action: Trish to send Savana/Sharon governance structure for the Autism Partnership Board, and Torbay Suicide Prevention Plan and Devon Wide Self-Harm Intervention Network. 
· E queried the link between this Board and Childrens services. Sharon confirmed that she and Hayley have strong links in to Childrens Services so can act as a counduit between the Board and anything related to Children.
Date of next Meeting:  
Friday 22nd November 2024 


11. [bookmark: _Hlk152226454]ACTIONS

	[bookmark: _Hlk152226394]No
	Action
	Owner
	Timeframe
	Status

	1
	Savana to request a written report from Adam Russell re the scope, funding and process for hiring sensory OT’s.
	Savana
	For next meeting 
	

	2
	Savana to feedback to Kate re presenting to the DFA and Carer groups in relation to hidden crime.
	Savana
	ASAP
	

	3
	Sharon to link in with Trish re local organisations who support 16-18 year olds and may be interested in attending the upcoming employment event.
	Sharon
	ASAP
	

	4
	Savana to circulate employment event poster to the Board and beyond and arrange for the comms team to advertise
	Savana
	ASAP
	

	5
	Sharon to send the employment event poster to Trust Comms team
	Sharon
	ASAP 
	

	6
	Loren, Katy and Trish to meet to discuss potential opportunities for working together to provide support to families and carers.
	Loren, Trish, Katy
	 ASAP
	 

	7
	Trish to send Savana/Sharon governance structure for the Autism Partnership Board, and Torbay Suicide Prevention Plan and Devon Wide Self-Harm Intervention Network.
	Trish, Savana, Sharon 
	ASAP
	

	9
	
	
	
	

	10
	
	
	
	






14.  SUCCESS STORIES
	No
	Success Story
	What is the Impact

	1
	Carers and Careers Group
	Helped understand sensory and communication amongst the Autism community.

	2
	Leisure Cards
	The Leisure card is now being offered to the Autistic community, and Ambassadors are being consulted to help communicate and implement an application process that works efficiently for everyone so the card can be enjoyed by all.



1




3
image1.jpeg
TORBAY COUNCIL




